
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Danish Holiday Act Committee 

has completed its work on the new 

Danish Holiday Act  

The Danish Holiday Act Committee has now presented their proposal 

for a new Danish Holiday Act to the Minister for Employment  
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The Danish Holiday Act Committee was appointed in 2015, among other things based 

on the assessment of the EU Commission that the Danish Holiday Act’s rules on stag-

gered holidays conflicted with EU law. 

Therefore, the Danish Holiday Act Committee is contemplating that newly employed 

should have the right to paid holiday, already during their first year in the labour 

market. Thus, the stage is set for the fact that the accrual year and the holiday year 

become coincident, so that salaried employees accrue and take their holidays at the 

same time.  

Today, holidays are accrued during a calendar year and taken from 1 May the next 

year, which for newly employed implies that they – if they do not carry holidays from 

a previous employment – may risk waiting up to 16 months, before they have the 

right to take their paid holidays.  

Salaried employees will still be entitled to the same number of holidays as they are 

today. In return, the periods will change, so that holidays can be accrued from 1 Sep-

tember to 31 August and can be taken the same year from 1 September to 31 De-

cember the next year. The extension of four months in the holiday period allows for 

increased flexibility in connection with taking holidays.  

Out of consideration for the collective agreements, it is expected that the new Holiday 

Act will enter into force on 1 September 2020, so that there will be enough time to 

negotiate the required adjustments of the collective agreements, and an interim ar-

rangement is expected to be implemented in the period up until then. 

The bill is now to be negotiated in the Danish Parliament, and Minister for Employ-

ment, Troels Lund Poulsen, has announced that he hopes that the preparations for 

the Act can be completed by the end of the year. 

Therefore, you do not need to make any changes in relation to your holiday policies 

at this point in time. We will keep you informed.  
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